Hidden Lakes Home Owner’s Association Meeting: March 04, 2008

Board Members: Peter Clark, Darrell McNeel and Ron Hackbarth
Meeting Attendees:
Ray and Cathy Derby, Mindy Mayer, Kevin and Cheryl Barry, Tu and Tina Phan, Brian and Reva Griffiths, Peter and Laurie Clark, Darrell and Patty McNeel and Ron Hackbarth
Meeting Minutes:
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Peter called the meeting to order and started with Old Business:

a. Front Entry Monumentation Lighting: 

i. PROPOSAL: Darrell McNeel proposed a light fixture with 10’ pole which he will provide at no cost to HOA. Darrell estimates that the cost for installation should be in the $1,500 range. 

ii. STATUS: Proposal Passed

b.  Front Gate Maintenance: 

i. PROPOSAL: Peter reviewed a contract he received from Metro Doors that involves a twice/year on-site inspection and routine maintenance for $246 (parts and materials extra). 
ii. STATUS: Proposal Passed

c. Landscaping Committee Report:

i. PROPOSAL: Most of the issues dealing with more rigorous grounds maintenance requested by the Landscaping Committee were dealt with by MDL Maintenance over 2007. This included pressure washing entry white fencing, cleaning side road drainage ditches lake maintenance, etc. The Lake lattice structure located on the small island was not disturbed as it serves as a nesting area for the water fowl that live on the lake. 

ii. STATUS: These items have been added to the MDL Maintenance 2008 contract. The new contract is included in the 2008 HLE Budget.

NEW BUSINESS:
2. Peter called for new business to be discussed, starting with the proposed 2008 HLE Budget

a. 2008 HLE Budget:

i. PROPOSAL: The 2008 HLE Budget is based on an analysis of expenses incurred by HLE over 2007 with additional budgetary items added based on new requirements. For example, we proposed adding a modest amount for legal services to handle items such as proper registration of our HLE non-profit association and to provide legal advice regarding issues that come up periodically as part of the BOD’s responsibilities to the HOA as stipulated in the CC&R’s. As discussed above, the Grounds Maintenance contract was beefed up to provide better coverage for the Lake and other areas highlighted in the Landscaping Committee’s Report. And as discussed above, additional funding for maintaining the Front Gate was added. The overall impact to the new budget was an additional $100/Home Owner/yr. Therefore, the new HOA Annual Fee was recommended to be $1,400. The Long Term Reserve Account assessment stays the same as last year at $559. 
ii. STATUS: The 2008 HLE Budget was passed as presented.

b. Peter discussed the status of past due accounts by several of our fellow Home Owners and what steps the BOD’s were required to take based on the terms of the HLE CC&R’s. Basically, the Board’s responsibility is to use all reasonable means to collect HOA fees from all property owners of record, including filing formal liens on the associated properties. We currently have three properties in this situation that we have spent quite a bit of effort in collecting HOA fees without success. During the month of March our intention is to seek legal advice and support to collect these fees such that all HOA members are paying their fair share of support for our beautiful living environment. 
c. Peter discussed new PGE electrical utility power towers (a second set of power lines) that are to be added to the PGE towers running near the south end of Hidden Lake. Peter is working the details with PGE and will send out updates as the work gets closer. 
d. Ray Derby discussed improving the area at the north end of the Lake:

i. PROPOSAL: Paint a line running between the “parking” paved area and the road proper to lesson confusion over the road’s proper width.  Ray also proposed removing the metal barriers surrounding the utilities in this same area near the bridge. In order to meet county requirements, the rails would be replaced by large boulders. The immediate area around the utility services would have the macadam removed and replaced with dirt so that plants could be placed near the metal services in order to make a more natural setting for that area.  
ii. STATUS: This proposal passed subject to a budget review and funding requirements. 

e. Some discussion took place regarding how the HOA should balance the rights of property owners to make changes to their property, including new buildings and landscaping vs. the desire of their neighbors to maintain a consistent, natural setting compatible with the Hidden Lake Estate common areas. The HLE CC&R’s require that all changes to each home owner lot must be reviewed and approved before any work may commence. 
i. PROPOSAL: Ray Derby agreed to head up a HOA Architecture Review Committee (HOA ARC) to set up standards for HLE properties, define what changes are allowed and what the process is to seek approved changes to our properties. At this point, the message seemed very clear that no changes to properties should be implemented without first consulting with Ray. Brian Griffiths and Kevin Barry volunteered to join Ray’s efforts. Big thanks to Ray, Brian and Kevin.  
ii. STATUS: Motion passed. (NOTE: This is one of the most critical efforts we’ve put together do date and is extremely important for the long term quality of our living environment.)

f. Discussion held regarding security and safety issues. It was recommended that we consider placing reflectors near the first bend in the road leading to the lake as a warning of the steep drop off at that point. Another area was at the 90 degree left turn bend in the road near the lake. Also discussed was the need to post a few signs stating that HLE is a private property community and only residents and their guests may enter and use the common areas (or something to this effect). 
i. PROPOSAL: Ron Hackbarth to evaluate signage, costs, etc. and make a recommendation to the HOA ARC.

ii. STATUS: Motion passed.

g. Some homeowners wanted to know the status of the pending PHAN vs HLE HOA lawsuit. Peter explained that there was not much to discuss at this point. Our general liability insurance company has hired a lawyer to represent their interests in this case. Currently, the trial (if it goes that far) is scheduled for September 2008. 
h. The Erickson property was discussed in terms of its general appearance and whether or not anything could be done to screen it off somehow. At this point, the insurance company(s), the county, lawyers, etc. will not allow anyone to violate the taped off areas – which represents the entire property. Unfortunately, that means that the surrounding homeowners will need to put up with the situation until the parties in the lawsuit reach some sort of agreement. 

i. The last discussion point was to review current BOD members. Darrell asked to step down. We agreed to this and thanked Darrell for his participation for this past year.  Peter has acted as the Board’s President since the turnover and asked if anyone would like to try their hand in this very important role. After some discussion, Peter agreed to stay on one more year – only. We are grateful for Peter’s leadership over these past couple of years and are very pleased that he has agreed to remain President for 2008. Ron agreed to continue as Treasurer and Secretary. 
LAST COMMENTS:
I must say that it was disappointing that only half of the HOA members attended this year’s HOA Annual Meeting. It is absolutely critical to the long term viability of the HOA and of course the vibrancy of our beautiful community, that everyone makes an honest effort to attend these meetings each year so that their interests and concerns are heard and addressed. I would like to hear from each of you what we might do to make this HOA Annual Meeting an event that everyone can look forward to and mark it on their calendar to attend. Maybe combining some sort of social event with the HOA……

****************** Thanks to all who took the time to attend! *****************
Ron
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